











REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE TO THE:  CABINET








ON:	      31st October, 2000








TITLE:  	REPRESENTATION BY LOCAL AUTHORITIES ON PROBATION SERVICES COMMITTEE








RECOMMENDATIONS:





To consider the possible courses of action set out under the conclusions.





EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:





Each of the 10 Local Authorities currently nominate one Councillor to serve on the Greater Manchester Probation Committee.  This reflects the current locally based structure of the Probation Service.  However the Government, under the Criminal Justice and Court Services Bill, which is currently before Parliament, intends to establish a National Probation Service for England and Wales.  





�
This will involve the setting up of a new local board for each area with the Chairman being appointed by the Home Secretary.  Board Membership will be  a mix of existing members of probation committees, who have had the opportunity to apply for these positions, and also magistrates, members of the public and a Judge.  Again appointments will be made by the Home Secretary.  It is understood  that not all local authority representatives on existing committees will  be successful in becoming members of the newly created boards.





The new boards will come into being with effect from 1st April, 2001, and will have 15 members.. 





It is expected that the Bill will receive Royal Assent before Christmas.





CONCLUSIONS:





The Bill is at a very advanced stage and whilst it is unlikely that major changes could be achieved we could consider making presentations through the MP’s and, perhaps, through the LGA on the basis of pressing for the Bill to be explicit about each Local Authority in Metropolitan areas being represented on the new board.  The Bill is currently silent on this issue, although as mentioned earlier, we understand that it is unlikely that all Elected Members who have applied to be on the new Board will be successful
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We could also request the Home Secretary to recognise the important link between the work of Probation Services and locally based Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnerships.  In addition there is a tradition within areas such as Greater Manchester of joint working at a sub-regional level which contributes to much more effective multi-agency working on these important issues.  For these reasons the Home Secretary could be requested to consider agreeing to having one representative from each of the 10 Local Authorities on the newly formed Local Board, but without pressing for a change to the legislation





In the event that the Home Secretary does not agree to these approaches it may be necessary to consider channelling the nominations to the newly agreed Boards through AGMA.


